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Welcome to Autumn 2, this half term is always busy with Remembrance, 
Anti-Bullying Week, Bikeability training with ‘learn to Cycle’ and the run up to Christmas. The children have already produced work to be very proud of and I know this will continue. Our core value of ‘Hope’ has been displayed on many occasions, for example: during our Harvest service where we gave thanks to the farmers, collected food donations and donated these to the local food bank. I just want to say a huge thank you for your continued support and look forward to what this half term will bring.

In Ercall class this half term, the class text is ‘Leon and the Place Between’, Written by Angela McAllister Illustrated by Grahame Baker-Smith. “When Leon goes to the magic show, he is the only one who believes. His brothers and sisters are in for a big surprise however: this is no ordinary show and Abdul Kazam is no ordinary magician. Leon is taken on a journey right into the Place Between, where magic becomes really real. Leon gets transported to a mysterious world filled with rabbits, doves, playing cards and magician's assistants – among other things.” The children will be writing their own diary recount based on the text.

In Maths, we will be focusing on place value, addition and subtraction, multiplication and division and time. Add up to 2-digit number (no exchange), add two 2 digits (one exchange), add two 4 digit numbers (more than one exchange), subtract two digit numbers (no exchange), round any number to the nearest 10 / 100,1000 (4), count in 25 and 50s, Roman Numerals on a clock face, tell the time 5 mins to the minute, days and hours. We will be returning to the above blocks to encourages the revisiting of topics and key concepts, building on previous learning. The spiral curriculum introduces basic where we gradually build on knowledge and learning of more complex ideas. We will be having a focus on times tables this half term where we will be asking children to use TTRS more focusing on Jammin’ and Sound Check. https://ttrockstars.com/ 

In Science, we will be starting our Sound unit where we will identify how sounds are made, recognise that vibrations from sounds travel through to the ear, find patterns between the pitch of a sound and the volume and the strength of the vibration. Along with English and maths, science remains one of the main core subjects in primary school. It can be one of the most exciting and practical subjects.
 In RE we will be learning what festivals of light are with a focus on different faiths and their festivals: Diwali, Purim and Advent. In PE we will be looking at developing our skills in football and dance.  Our DT unit this half term is to design and create a shell structure using a net that can house objects. PSHE & RSE lessons will focus on answering the question of ‘How do we manage our feelings?’ In our French lessons, we will be learning key words and phrases on our local area. In our computing lessons we will begin to learn about Creating Media, Audio and Editing and we are looking forward to our History unit, where we will be learning about Roman Invaders & Settlers. Finally, in our Music unit c this term will be developing our glockenspiel knowledge.  With a focus on notes and keys.
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Whilst in Ercall, we expect your child to read at least 3 – 4 times a week, with their reading book and record being returned daily in preparation for a new reading book.  Please can you write a comment about how they have read.  They will be given new spellings on a Monday and tested every other week. Your child will have the opportunity to have PE twice a week. Our set days are Monday and Wednesday. We ask for all children to keep their PE kits in school and they will be sent home at the end of the half term. Homework is given out each Friday and should be returned the following Friday. Please ensure homework books are sent in every day for us to check this. If homework is not finished, it will need to be completed during golden time. Please also ensure children are practicing their soundcheck on TTRockstars as this will help them to prepare for the national multiplication check in Year 4.

As a church school, our learning takes place through Christian Values. Our core value is Hope, but we will also look at community, dignity, joy, peace and wisdom over the year through our daily worship. The children will be exploring how these values are lived out in our learning and how they can display our values in their everyday lives. If you see your child, or any member of the Holy Trinity community displaying any of our core values, we’d love to hear about it.  If you have any questions or concerns about any of the above, please do not hesitate to ask.

We look forward to the new term ahead and if you have questions or concerns please do not hesitate to ask.

Miss Roberts and Mrs Rowley.
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